
Steering Committee

Minutes

December 2, 2009
Attending:  Andrew Clifford, Nancy Freudenthal, Larry Gage, Donald Hirsh, Beverley Kalisnowski, Brenda Leake, Kawanna Leggett, Janet Morrison, Amanda Norvell, Manish Paliwal, Amanda Wasko

Reports of Vice Chairs: The Vice Chairs of the Committee on Academic Programs, Committee on Faculty Affairs, the Committee on Planning and Priorities and the Committee on Student and Campus Community provided updates on their current work.  

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of November 18, 2009 were approved. 
Old Business
1.  Revised the draft charge to CFA for handling of applications of members of SOSA and Sabbatical committees. The charge will be sent to CFA.
2. Reviewed Steering’s written response to General Counsel Thomas Mahoney on the Policy Framework, and voted to endorse it, with an additional statement that in the upcoming governance review it will be made clear who is responsible for deciding the level at which a new policy is accepted (BOT, Provost, etc.). This statement will be added to the response and forwarded to the GC.

3. Steering will ask Tim Asher to update the existing posting policy to include advertisements in classrooms written on black/whiteboards. Steering will notify Glenn Steinberg of this outcome from his request and the campus community should also be alerted.
New Business

1.  Discussed the TCNJ ethics policy. Steering is responsible for coordinating the election of the faculty members to the College Ethics Board – we will see if this can be done through Qualtrics.

When the election is announced we will add a link to the policy and quote the relevant part of the ethics code in the email.

2. Discussed how to frame a charge on the Senate Executive Board’s request for guidelines to be developed on disciplinary standards. It should include a) the text of CFA’s May 2005 cover letter for the Final Recommendation of the revised Promotion, Reappointment, and Tenure Document, and b) an emphasis that only general guidelines should be developed, since each discipline is unique. 

